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Dear Friends and Supporters of Japan in NSW, NT and Australia,

As we welcome Christmas and the start of another year, I take this opportunity as the representative
of the Consulate-General of Japan in Sydney to thank you for your ongoing support.

This year, 2020, was profoundly affected by COVID-19. Japan and Australia are no exceptions.
However, | am pleased to say that both countries have dealt effectively with the situation and are
making contributions to regional and global efforts. In cooperation with the other Japanese missions
in Australia, this Consulate has also been working hard, starting with providing the latest information
and supporting international departures and arrivals.

High-level meetings between Japan and Australia continued to progress this year. After the Japan-
Australia Summit Telephone Talk in July and the inauguration of the Cabinet of new Japanese Prime
Minister Suga Yoshihide in September; the Japan-Australia-India-U.S. Foreign Ministers’ Meeting was
held in Tokyo in October. Then in November, Prime Minister Scott Morrison visited Japan for the Japan-
Australia Summit Meeting. In addition, there were not only bilateral meetings in various fields; Japan
and Australia also collaborated and cooperated in a range of multilateral fora.

When Australia was battling the bushfire emergency, two Japan Air Self-Defense Force C-130H
aircraft were dispatched from Japan to assist and JICA contributed N95 masks at the start of this year.
Various Japanese companies, organisations and individuals also made donations.

In the business arena too, cooperation is making steady progress. In February, the Japan/Tokyo
Chambers of Commerce and Industry Economic Mission visited Sydney, and in March, the Australia-
Japan Infrastructure Networking Conference was held here. Even under COVID-19 restrictions,
business ties have advanced: many Japanese companies participated in the business webinars
conducted by the NSW Investment Minister and the NSW Premier, in July and November respectively.

This year marked the 75th anniversary of the end of World War II, and I attended several events. On
these occasions, I reflected on the scourge of war, reconfirmed the spirit of reconciliation between
Japan and Australia, and renewed my determination to advance our relationship to a future of ever
closer cooperation.

In order to strengthen ties with New South Wales and the Northern Territory, over which this Consulate
has jurisdiction, this year I have not only visited Greater Sydney, but have also been fortunate to have
had the opportunity to visit Cowra, Wollongong, Central Coast, Newcastle, Darwin, Palmerston,
Alice Springs and Uluru, among others. I report regularly on these events in my newsletter, which is
published fortnightly on our website. If you would like, please take a look.

Next year, the Tokyo Olympic and Paralympic Games will be held. In Japan, we are preparing to
realise the Games as proof that humanity has overcome COVID-19. I will continue to attend various
events and visit different places in 2021, and through this, I hope to meet many of you. I will do my
utmost to work towards ever stronger Australia-Japan ties. [ would greatly appreciate your ongoing
cooperation and support.

Kiya Masahiko
Consul-General of Japan in Sydney
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